
 

 

 

 

 

 

 On 22 February 2022, H.E. Mr. Vosita Vorasaph, 

Ambassador of Thailand to Nepal attended the ceremony 

of chanting the Lord Buddha’s Mantra by international 

member of Sangha  and Phrasribodhivides, Chief Abbot 

of the Royal Thai Monastery, Lumbini, represented as 

Chairman from Sangha members, and also food offering 

ceremony to international members of Sangha at Royal 

Thai Monastery Lumbini.  The ceremony was organised 

to honour his Majesty King Maha Vajiralongkorn and 

Royal Family, who granted royal assents to members of 

Sangha of Royal Thai Monastery Lumbini and 

international members of Sangha in Lumbini area.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On 22 February 2022, H.E. Mr. Vosita Vorasaph visited the AEROTHAI’s Team at Gautam Buddha International 

Airport, Bhairawa to witness the calibration flight conducted by the Aeronautical Radio of Thailand Ltd. (AEROTHAI).  

The test flights were conducted between 18 – 27 February 2022 in Bhairahawa.  In addition, the AEROTHAI’s pilots and 

aeronautical engineers also conducted the calibration flights in other airports in Nepal between 27 February – 6 March 

2022; Tribhuvan International Airport, Nepalgunj, Pokhara, Simara and Biratnagar airports, at the request of the Hon. 

Mr. Prem Ale, Minister for Culture, Tourism and Civil Aviation.   

 

On 6 March 2022, H.E. Mr. Vosita Vorasaph hosted a dinner in honour of pilots 

and aeronautical engineers of the Aeronautical Radio of Thailand Ltd. (AEROTHAI) for 

the success of the completion of the calibration flights at Guatam Buddha International 

Airport (GBIA), Bhairahawa, conducted between 18 and 27 February 2022. AEROTHAI 

had signed a contract with the Civil Aviation Authority of Nepal (CAAN) to undergo  

the 2nd phase of the development project of Gautam Buddha Airport in Bhairahawa.  

The AEROTHAI’s task covered the areas related to supply, delivery, Installation and 

Commissioning of Communication, Navigation, Surveillance/ Air Traffic Management 

(CNS/ATM), Meteorological Equipment & other Related Goods and Services. 
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The ceremony of chanting the Lord Buddha'a Mantra in the honours of H.M.s King and the Royal Family  

and food offering for international members of Sangha. 

Thai Ambassador visited AEROTHAI’s team and observed the calibration flight at Gautam Buddha 

 International Airport (GBIA) 

Thai Ambassador hosted dinners for pilots and aeronautical engineers of the AEROTHAI 


